
PAN AMERICAN ASSOCIATION OF PROFESSIONALS OF 

AGRIMENSURE AND TOPOGRAPHY (APPAT) 

GENERAL ASSEMBLY 2018 

- REPORT– 

The general assembly APPAT 2018 was held at the Governing Auditorium Justiniano Posse, 
Faculty of Engineering, Catholic University of Cordoba, Argentina - Saturday, November 17, 2018. 
 
The day began with the reading of the minutes of the APPAT 2017 assembly, which was approved by those 
present. 
 

      Subsequently, the new members of the association were approved: 
➢ National Society of Professional Surveyors - United States of America 
➢ Polytechnic University of Engineering - Honduras 
➢ Official College of Geomatics and Topography Engineering, Madrid - Spain  
 

Then I continue with the presentation of Dr. Agrim. Mabel Álvarez - National Academy of Surveying, 
National University of Patagonia San Juan Bosco "Exploring possibilities to contribute to a Surveying 
without Borders". 
 
Presidency report Eng. Steven Oreamuno Herra and Executive Director Eng. Marco Antonio Zúñiga 
Montero, also of Eng. Miguel Valoy (First Vice President), Eng. Wilson Pérez (Second Vice-president), Eng. 
Pedro Luis García (Third Vice-president), and Eng. Raúl Horacio Grosso (Vocal). 
 
Surveying Engineer Melissa Robert, coordinator of the FIG youth network in Latin America, had a space 
where the FIG youth network and their interest to work together in the region with the APPAT youth 
commission were presented, given their common work plans. The presentation resulted in the member 
organizations of APPAT having one month to present a delegate to the youth commission and its deputy, 
given that the commission is in full development. 
 
The regulations of the Association were approved: 

• APPAT Internal Regulations or Quotas Regulation 

• Regulations for the Elective Board Election 

• APPAT Award Regulation 

• Regulations of Commissions 
 
The Project to create the Pan American Surveying and 
Surveying Academy was presented by Eng. Raúl Horacio 
Grosso and Eng. Marco Zúñiga, which was approved. 
  
The Surveying and Surveying Terminology Language is approved. 
 
The Colombian Society of Surveyor Engineers delivers the Colombian Technical Standard to the 
representatives of the member countries. 

 

The meeting culminates noting that the next APPAT assembly will be held in Mexico in November 2019. 

 
Submitted by  
-Surveying Engineer Melissa Robert, Latin American Coordinator for FIG Young Surveyors Network from 
Montevideo, Uruguay.  


